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July 10, 2018 

Susan Bransen 
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N. Street, Mail Station 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Ms. Bransen, 

Re: City of Fresno Active Transportation Program Grant Application 

The City of Fresno is applying for funding from the Active Transportation Program to install 
sidewalk, a traffic signal, extend bike lanes and add lighting near Teague Elementary School. 
Per the grant program guidelines, projects which include right of way easements require a letter 
of support or neutrality from each of the agencies impacted. 

Central Unified School District is supportive of the improvements on Gettysburg Avenue and 
will collaborate with the City of Fresno to provide an easement in order for the project to be 
completed. While the details of the easement will be determined upon grant award, the process 
will not negatively impact the project schedule and has been accounted for in the timelines 
submitted in the grant application. 

Sincerely, 

Central Unified School District 

Kelly Porterfield 
Assistant Superintendent 
Chief Business Officer 


